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The Working Party’s objection to the Data Retention Requirement in the 2013 RAA arises because the 
requirement is not compatible with Article 6(e) of the European Data Protection Directive 95/46/EC which 
states that personal data must be: 

“kept in a form which permits identification of data subjects for no longer than is necessary for the 
purposes for which the data were collected” 

The 2013 RAA fails to specify a legitimate purpose which is compatible with the purpose for which the data 
was collected, for the retention of personal data of a period of two years after the life of a domain 
registration or six months from the relevant transaction respectively. 

In order to support Registrars operating within the jurisdiction of the European Data Protection Directive 
95/46/EC, the Working Party would request that ICANN accepts the Working Party’s position as 
appropriate written guidance which can accompany a Registrar’s Data Retention Waiver Request. 

The Article 29 Working Party on the Protection of Individuals with regard to the Processing of Personal 
Data is an independent advisory body on data protection, set up under Article 29 of the EU Data Protection 
Directive 95/46/EC. The Chair of the Working Party is elected by its members, representatives from each of 
the national data protection authorities of the EU Member States and the European Data Protection 
Supervisor. The Article 29 Working Party is competent to examine any question covering the application of 
the data protection Directives in order to contribute to the uniform application of the Directives. 

However, for the avoidance of doubt I can confirm that each of the Data Protection Commissioners in the 28 
EU member states was either represented at the meeting of the Working Party on 4 December 2013 and 
independently endorsed the contents of this letter, confirming that it reflects the legal position in their 
member state or has been contacted following the meeting on 4 December 2013 and had so confirmed. 

Yours sincerely, 

On behalf of the Article 29 Working Party,  

 
Jacob Kohnstamm 
Chairman 


